
Issue 1 

Welcome to our new style weekly newsletter! 

Our school newsletter will be sent out to parents every week to provide 

information of forthcoming events and keep you up to date with Lidget Green 

‘news’. The newsletters will also be available on our website. 

Ofsted inspection  

As you know we were inspected by Ofsted yesterday and on behalf of all staff 

and governors, I would like to say a big thank you to all our parents who took 

time to speak to the inspectors or filled out the parent questionnaire. Thank you 

for all your positive comments and support for the school. The pupils behaved 

impeccably and were a real credit to you as parents and our fantastic staff. The 

inspectors visited many of the classrooms, spoke to pupils and staff and looked 

at work in the children’s books. They were very impressed with all the hard work 

that we do here at Lidget Green and have given me some very positive feedback. 

The official report will be available from Ofsted in approximately 3 – 4 weeks, 

once I have received the report I will send a copy out to every family in the 

school. As we break up for the half term holiday I would like to wish everyone a 

happy and relaxing break, we will welcome the children back 

into school on Monday 25th February, 

Christine Moran 

Headteacher 

Parking Issues 

As you know, parking on Birks Fold is a perennial problem. There is a single yellow 

line on one side of the road to create a passing space. This is monitored by an 

automatic number plate recognition vehicle and fines will be issued automatically. 

However, a number of parents are parking on the double yellow lines opposite the 

school and also stopping on the zig - zag lines outside the school gates. Both of these 

actions pose a serious danger to our families and we are very concerned that a child 

could be knocked down if we do not address the situation. 

As a school  we request that parents and carers: 

 - do not park on the yellow lines opposite school. 

 - do not stop on the zig-zag lines to drop children off or to collect 

children. 

              Free School Meals 

Reception and Key Stage 1 children will still receive the Universal Free 

School Meals. If you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals 

please see the link below. 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

Dates for your diary 

Friday 15th Feb— Y5—Eden Camp  

Friday 15th Feb— Reception Cinderella Ball 

Friday 15th Feb—Break up for Half term 

Monday 25th Feb —School reopens 

Thursday 7th March—World Book Day (Non Uniform) 

Thursday 7th March—Harry Potter themed lunch 


